

All Saints EPISCOPAL CHURCH

March 2013

Easter Day Services

We have an unusual opportunity this year for celebrating Easter together.

As you are aware, the oldest service of the Christian tradition is "The Great Vigil." We have celebrated the Great Vigil on Saturday evenings after sundown for the last eight years. This year, we have an opportunity to move the service from 8:00PM on Saturday to 6:00AM on Sunday morning and make it a sunrise service complete with brass instruments and full choir. Imagine coming through the darkened streets of Morristown as did the women coming to the tomb so long ago! The service will unfold according to rubric: the lighting of the Paschal Fire, the recitation of God's mighty acts in history, baptisms and the declaration of Easter with Holy Noise followed by the celebration of he first Eucharist of Easter.

We should finish the service by 7:30am, just at sunrise!

There will be a brunch downstairs in the Memorial Room for choir, musicians and liturgical ministers, including altar guild and servers. The rest of the day will follow our usual pattern.

The 8:00AM service will take place as usual with the addition of organ for opening and closing hymns.

Our usual Festal Eucharist with choral anthems, brass and guest worshippers will take place at 10:30AM. Our children will visit the playground for an Egg Hunt after the service and an Easter lunch in the Parish Hall will follow. You will find information about the Flowering of the Children's Cross, the Egg Hunt and the Luncheon elsewhere in this newsletter.

Of special note is that Easter Day is the last Sunday that Fr. Henley will be with us. We want to recognize him and express our thanks. Instead of collecting a purse for his departure, we are inviting parishioners to provide gifts and



Sunday, March 24: PALM SUNDAY:

The Sunday of the Passion

8:00AM Holy Eucharist, Rite I

with Blessing of the Palms

9:15AM Regular Sunday Schedule

10:30 AM Liturgy of the Palms outside,

weather permitting, procession

into the Church

Thursday, March 28: MAUNDY THURSDAY

7:00PM Holy Eucharist, Rite II

with Footwashing & Stripping of the Altar

Friday, March 29: GOOD FRIDAY

6:30AM Stations of the Cross

12:00N Liturgy of the Day with Music

Saturday, March 30: HOLY SATURDAY

10AM Prayers at the Columbarium

Sunday, March 31: EASTER DAY

6:00AM The First Celebration of Easter:

The Vigil with Holy Baptism; Full Choir and Brass (incense)

8:00AM Holy Eucharist, Rite I with organ



I find it hard to believe how fast things are happening, from our annual

meeting to our preparations for Lent...the Wine Seminar ... Lenten Madness ... Fat Tuesday with pancakes & our no-talent-required talent show ... the Imposition of Ashes ... the crosses draped with purple ... the death of a dear friend.

I hope you are making the time to take advantage of both our Sunday and Wednesday Christian Education programs for all ages.

Your Vestry has hit the bricks running. All the committees have met and are working on programs to make our "Saints Coming Alive" directives move to actualization.

With a heavy heart we are moving forward with plans to bid our beloved Rector farewell; but at the same time we are working closely with the Diocese on the process to call a new Rector.

By the time you read this you will have heard the presentation by Canon Askew on the path that we must take to call a new Rector. I am also certain that we have taken our first steps with our Consultant in that process. Your Vestry will be as open as possible with you as we proceed forward. Do not be troubled by the process.

Our Parish is strong spiritually, mentally and fiscally. You have elected industrious, level minded leaders to see that our calling of the new Rector will move forward as swiftly and smoothly as possible. I also want to remind you that at various points in the process, confidentiality is required. Please do not ask anyone involved in the process to breach their oath of discretion. When we can release information it will be done immediately and broadly.

The Wise Men, with Alex Cuningham as guiding and energizing spirit, has taken on new life. The meetings have been a mixture of fun, fellowship and spiritual learning. The recent Wise Men's wine tasting seminar was widely successful with a sold-out house and SRO. It is estimated that it will add more than \$2000 to the roof replacement fund. I hope in the coming weeks that more of you guys will find the time to come on out to one of the meetings and join the group.

It's everybody's business!



The property committee for 2013 has been assembled and has completed an organizational meeting. Roles were assigned and the teams have been charged to recruit members and to put together action plans to maintain and improve the property at All Saints' Church. The 2013 committee consists of Udo Wender, Steve Julson, Joe Doherty, John Hutchins, Ginger Goolsby, and Barbara Garrett.

Get involved: Property is everybody's business at All Saints. If you see something that needs attention either take care of it yourself or bring it to the attention of one of the property committee members.

Sometimes it is as simple as picking up some trash, pulling a weed, or sweeping a floor. Other times you need to report a condition to myself or any other committee member. For, example you see a water puddle under a sink or a toilet, in this instance you should make sure someone knows about it. Encourage other members to report any property issues to a committee member.

<u>Building</u>: There are many items that need attention with our building. We are currently compiling a list of items to be addressed.

Grounds: Right now we are planning on having a work day soon to prune bushes, rake gardens and apply weed preemergent protection. Stay tuned and come participate in making the grounds beautiful for the upcoming spring.

Alex Cuningham, Jr. Warden

ATTENTION ALTAR GUILD MEMBERS

There will be an Altar Guild Clean-up morning and short, refresher training on Saturday, March 23 from 9am – 12PM. If all Altar Guild members are on hand from 9am – 11am, we should be able to clean everything in two hours. Pastor Scherry will lead a short, refresher training to pre-

1

The Worship committee is a federation of many activities, or functions, and committees of the Parish that hopeful are designed to assist the priest (and or assistant priest) in enriching and making more meaningful our relationships with God and our fellowman.

It is composed of the chair of many different committees and functions each with different and separate responsibilities. Unlike other committees, in most instances the committee is not authoritative, but exists to assist the priest in facilitating respective functions. For example the Canons of the church direct the selection, training and duties of Chalice Bearers.

The members and their respective groups are:

Music and Choir – Dr. Ryan Garber; Chalice Bearers/lay readers - Susan Fuhr; Eucharistic Ministers – the Rev. Sherry Fouke, Rector; Ushers - Steve Julson; Presenter/ Greeters & Children's Chapel - Judy Yates; Sacristan - Bobbie Wright; Chapel Design - George Giles; Flower Guild - Barbara Garrett; Altar Guild - Carolyn Dean and Taryn Herzog; Acolytes - Jay & Michele Gose; Sound - Udo Wender.

Each separate discipline is composed of many members of the church and if you are interested in any of the activities please feel free to discuss the activities the leader of the activity, the Rector or myself.

R. Jack Fishman, Chair

GOOD FRIDAY WORSHIP

We are a "Resurrection" people, but there is no way to get to Our Lord's resurrection without passing through his suffering and crucifixion. Thus Good Friday is the one day of the year when we pay particular attention to the Cross and its meaning.

6:30AM— Stations of the Cross—using readings and meditations, we follow the steps of Jesus from the events of the garden to the tomb.

12:00PM—The Good Friday liturgy is a reflective service with readings, prayers , choral anthems and meditations

There are two customs which enrich our worship for children on Easter Day.

1) Flowering of the Cross: It has been a longstanding tradition in Episcopal churches for children to bring garden flowers to the church on Easter Day and place them in a specially designed cross which is carried in procession and placed in front of the congregation during the principal service at 10:30 a.m.

Please encourage your child(ren) or grandchildren to take part in this ritual by helping them gather flowers late Saturday afternoon or early Sunday morning. Then bring the flowers to church Easter morning and help your children weave the flowers into the cross before the service.

2) Easter Egg Hunt at 11:45AM - For children through the fifth grade. Bring a basket and go to the playground at 11:45AM for the hunt.



2013 III Diocesan Levy Spring Conference

Featured Speaker: Sister Schubert (Patricia Barnes)
April 19-21 Dubose Conference Center, Monteagle

Known as Sister Schubert, Patricia Barnes is a member of St. Mary's Episcopal Church, Andalusia, Alabama. She started her business after selling her rolls at church bake sales. She has since sold the business, though she continues to work for it and funds numerous charitable organizations.

Our highlight on Friday evening will be a discussion and reception with the three Tennessee bishops. During the retreat, Cindy Coe of Episcopal Relief and Development will present "Growing Food and Faith," and Kae Wrinkle will offer Christian Yoga for all ages and abilities. There will also be an opportunity to work on a mission project.

REGISTRATION FORM
TRI-DIOCESAN ECW SPRING CONFERENCE!
"FOOD, FAITH, AND FELLOWSHIP"
APRIL 19-21, 2013
DUBOSE CONFERENCE CENTER—MONTEAGLE. TN

NAME	
STREET ADDRESS	
CITY, STATE, ZIP	
PHONE	EMAIL
CHURCH	
DIOCESE	
Check one: Claiborne HallSingl	ights includes registration, lodging, and meals. le \$165/personDouble \$140 / person \$210 per personDouble \$170 per person
Commuters: \$90 fee	e includes registration and all meals

PLEASE MAIL THIS FORM WITH YOUR PAYMENT BY APRIL 5, 2013. AFTER THAT, THERE IS A LATE FEE OF \$10. NO REFUNDS OR CANCELLATIONS UNLESS SPACE IS FILLED. PLEASE PROVIDE COMPLETE CONTACT INFORMATION FOR EACH PARTICIPANT INCLUDED IN THIS RESERVATION.

Make checks payable to: ECW, Diocese of East TN Mail registration form to:

Suzy Deierhoi, TreasureR, ECW, Diocese of East TN



Adult Spiritual Formation

Faith formation is important to us at All Saints'. Colossians 3:16 puts it this way:

"Let the word of Christ dwell in you richly; in all wisdom teaching and admonishing one another in psalms and hymns and spiritual songs, singing with grace in your hearts unto God."

All Saints' Adult Forum for 2013 has as its focus "What Makes a Person Whole?" We have already had interesting discussions. On March 10 we will continue with a forum on "Staying Physically Fit" led by Nutrition PHD student, Michelle Zitt and on March 17th, Pastor Scherry Fouke will lead us in a discussion on "Staying Spiritually Fit".

Education for Ministry: Like Jesus and the Disciples, it is good to have a place of peace where we can share with friends, pray with one another, learn, and grow more deeply in our life in the Spirit. EFM is a small group of no less than six and no more than 11. These faithful students are mentored by Jackie Fleming and Paige Monroe Mattocks on Monday nights.

<u>Thursday Morning Bible Study</u> is a small group class of fellowship and study of the Holy Scripture. It is led by Pastor Scherry.

<u>Lenten Series</u>: "Entering the Sanctuary of Icons" is a program and book which is facilitated by Sarai Wender and Wesley Lott from February 20 –March 20. Supper will be served at 5:30 with the program beginning at 6:15.

I pray you will be richly blessed in any of these opportunities that you choose to be a part of!



come to me, and do not stop them for it is to such as these that the kingdom of God belongs. Luke 18.16

The Episcopal Church is serious in its call to love, shelter, protect, and defend children within its own community and in the world. Children's enthusiastic expressions of faith can help transform the church and everyone in it! To assist children in fully participating in their church communities and in exploring their own ministries, we are blessed to provide imaginative innovative resources for those who work with children.

Children's Chapel is a worship education program that takes place during regular Sunday worship for children from age 5 to 10. They learn about and experience music and other elements of Christian worship. Kids go to Children's Chapel for a period during our 10:30 am worship service returning to the regular service for the Eucharist with their families.

In Chapel, our children get the chance to learn more about Faith and God's love for them – in a warm, inviting, and (of course) kid-friendly way. We are currently following a curriculum which parallels our liturgical year.

Godly Play is a method of Christian education and spiritual direction primarily for children aged 2- 12. The goal of Godly Play is to teach children the art of using religious language, parable, sacred story, silence, and liturgical action to help them become more fully aware of the mystery of God's presence around them and in their lives. Godly Play was developed by Episcopal priest, author, and teacher Jerome W. Berryman.

The Godly Play Curriculum is offered each Sunday for preschool children and school age children up to fifth grade during the academic school year. There are trained Godly Play volunteer teachers that staff our Godly Play Worship.

In our *Godly Play* Worship Centers children have an opportunity to be with God, to talk to God, to listen to God, to wonder about God and, to hear stories of God. The children are surrounded by stories of Christian tradition; sacred stories from the Old and New Testaments, stories that Christ has given to all of us in the parables and stories

Godly Play—for children ages 4 yrs—2nd Grade

March 3: Faces of Easter III—Stephanie Godin

March 10: Faces of Easter IV- Michele Gose

March 17: Faces of Easter V—Toni Dosil

March 24: Faces of Easter VI & VII—Martha Simerl

March 31: Easter Day: NO SS TODAY

Weaving God's Promises—3rd—5th Grades

March 3: Slaves in Egypt (Year 1, Lesson 5)

March 10: A Son and His Father—The Prodigal Son

(Year 3, Lesson 28 & 29)

March 17: Jesus' Ministry Draws to a Close:

(Year 2, Lesson 30)

March 24: Jesus Goes to Jerusalem (Year 3, Lesson 32)

March 31: No SS today

Middle School: Grades 6, 7 and 8- "Claim the Life"

March 3: "Action"

March 10: "Honesty"

March 17: "Hospitality"

March 24: "Brokenness"

March 31: No SS Today

CHILDRENS CHAPEL... MAKING A DIFFERENCE

IN OUR CHILDRENS LIVES!



We wanted to share early that Children's Chapel will end on April 28th this year! Our new curriculum has been quite a success in no small

Parish Life Committee

The Parish Life committee is a group of committees which hold activities and programs for all members of All Saints' to help enrich their lives and bring them to a closer relationship with Christ.

The subcommittees include Episcopal Church Women, Foyers, Sunday Hospitality, Parish Receptions, Scrapbooking, Bulletin Boards, Saints & Sinners Events, Parish Outings, Wed PM Dinners, and other social Parish functions. For several years I have been responsible for all receptions and special parties here at ASEC and I want to thank all member who provide food for these events!

Louise Joyce continues to organize our foyer groups which meet each month. She also schedules the folks to provide hospitality every Sunday morning. We are presently in the process of forming an eight o'clock group to provide the same simple fare for our earlier church congregation.

We will have our <u>annual Easter Brunch March 31</u> to follow the Easter egg hunt for children which take place after the late worship service. The church will provide the meat, bread and drinks. No reservations are required. Please bring a covered dish to share. Please join us!

Brooke White, Vestry Liaison

Mollie Hazen Tucker Memorial Scholarship:

To aid deserving females in the Diocese of East Tennessee in continuing their education

The Mollie Hazen Tucker scholarship was established by the Diocesan ECW Board and is available not only to High School Seniors, but to any deserving female who is in need of furthering her education. The scholarship grant will be a one-time amount of \$2,000.

Applications must be postmarked by May 1, 2013. All ECW local presidents and clergy are urged to submit candidates from your parish or mission.

Thank you for your assistance in honoring Mollie Hazen Tucker and to continuing her strong leadership and faithfulness in the ECW. For applications and guidelines,

our parish in times of trouble, happiness, sorrow, and sickness, with the purpose of lifting up those individuals by providing various types of sustenance to see them through whatever their situation may be.

The most visible part of this ministry is the Casserole Committee. This is an emergency / early response team of various parishioners who take meals to those in our parish family who are in one of the situations listed above. Loving hands prepare these meals and deliver them in a caring and timely fashion once they have been called on to do so. It is a dedicated group, and if you would like to join us, please contact me, Louise Joyce, and I would be happy to assign you to one of our teams.

We also have a mailing that goes out each week of our service bulletins so that those who can't make it to church can read the lessons and service information for our Sunday services. If you cannot make it to church, and would like to receive one of these mailings, again, you can contact me for this as well.

Some of our other committees on the Pastoral Care Committee include our Flower Carriers who deliver the altar flowers to different destinations each Sunday, our Prayer Shawl ministry who make prayer shawls intended for certain people with specific needs in mind as they are making the shawl, our Healing Ministry with our Prayer Warriors and special intention prayers, the Mourner's Path for those who have lost a loved one.

As I said before, our committee exists to nurture and tend to the needs of our Parish Family. If there is any way we can be of assistance to you, please don't hesitate to call.

Louise Joyce, Pastoral Care Committee Chairperson, 865-674-7572





Christian Ed Youth: Busy Times for Our Youth

The mission of the Youth Program at All Saints' is to provide a balanced program of Christian Formation for High School and Middle School students. The focus of this formation is in four areas: Fellowship, Learning, Outreach, and Worship (FLOW). With the help of parents, we have updated the Youth Advisory Board Committee. This committee oversees the calendar, activities, programs, finances and outings of our youth spread over the FLOW ministry areas.

The Youth Flamingo Flocking Fundraiser to help finance a summer mission trip was a huge success! It is coming to an end and the youth are turning their focus to raising money for their 30 hour Famine Project. This is part of their outreach program. The goal is to raise enough money to feed 3 children in Africa for 1 year and also to undertake a hunger project with our own local agencies here in the Lakeway area. Related to this, the youth along with the younger children, will be helping the Outreach Committee with the Easter basket project for the Daily Bread.

This year's activities and commitments form a huge endeavor for the youth.

The youth will also be doing a *Hire-A-Youth* project for the months of March and April. This project is two fold. It provides hands on experience that they will be able to use on their mission trip and also provides financial support for them to go.

We have 9 youth taking part in Confirmation classes and activities. Each young person will shortly decide if he or she wishes to take this step. They will be confirmed by the Bishop on Wednesday, April 10th, 2013. I hope the parish can come and be witness for these young adults as they travel in their Faith journey.

The Youth Advisory Board is currently finishing up this years calendar of events and working on the upcoming calendar for Fall of 2013. I also want to Thank You for supporting our youth and their endeavors. Please keep us in your prayers and we continue to provide a moral compass for our children.

We need empty, plastic Easter eggs and treats for stuffing the eggs for the Easter Egg Hunt. Small items and/or candy works well. Our youth will fill the eggs and assemble Easter baskets for Daily Bread on Sunday, March 24, following the late service.

Bring your donations to the church office on or before Friday, March 22nd. Many thanks!

Thank you for supporting our projects!

We extend our deepest thanks to the parish for supporting our many projects. This has been a full program year of activities and fund-raising.

Our special thanks to Dan Dickens and John Hutchins for directing the Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper. Proceeds from that were \$435.00.

Our thanks to all of you who "flocked a friend." Our Flamingo Flocking Project has returned \$780.00 as of this date.

Confirmands and Mentors Meet – March 17

During the Sunday School hour, confirmands and their mentors will meet in the downstairs activity room for dialogue. Each will have an opportunity to talk about where they meet God and how they find personal and spiritual support in the church.

Bishop Young will be with us Wednesday, April 10 for Confirmation.

Do you have some boxes to move, windows to wash, yard to clean up for spring?



All Saints' Youth will
be hiring themselves out during March and
April. \$5 per hour per youth. Details

April 26, 2013, at 1:00 p.m. in the Dean Coffman Activity Center. All students in grades K-8 will be performing. Published by the Hal Leonard Corporation, "I Need A Vacation" was written by veteran composers Mac Huff and John Jacobson. Mark your calendars now for this zany frolic through the minds of children looking forward to summer break!





Coach Whitaker invited the 4's to participate in the American Heart Association's Jump Rope for Heart program. On Wednesday & Thursday February 21 & 22, 4's -8th grade students participated in the program during their PE classes. The 4's students jumped over jump ropes, played a version of musical chairs using cones in the shape of a heart, "freeze" danced, and played in other ways too. Our children are learning through exercise how to be heart healthy and to feel good. Prior to yesterday's event, Coach Whitaker shared a video on the importance of the heart and how it works. Thank you to all who contributed to the Heart Association.

Literary Club

The students discussed nonfiction and biographies. They also presented a short oral summary of the books read. Afterwards, door prizes were given. Congratulations to Sarah Hopson and Isaak Weigel!

Modern Woodmen Speech Contest

The students will be presented their speeches on Tuesday, February 26. The first, second, and third place winners will participate in the Hamblen County competition in March.

Morristown/Hamblen County Library

Students visited the Morristown/Hamblen County Library and were given a presentation on the newest materials. Students also chose books for their research papers.

Golf Team

This is the first year in many years that middle school students will be participating on a golf team. The first match will be in March. Contact Jim Hodge if anyone has questions.

<u>Jim Hodge</u> was honored Saturday in Rogersville, as a "Teacher [who] cares deeply about America and its children," according to application materials. Hodge is the East Tennessee District winner and is sponsored by WFV Post 5266 of Morristown.

Hodge has lived a life dedicated to teaching and coaching. Following a 35 year career in the public schools he now serves as Athletic Director and middle school science teacher at All Saints Episcopal School.



ASES Gigantic Rummage Sale
Sale Friday March 15...5pm-7pm
Saturday, March 16...8am-1pm
Accepting goods March 11 -14

Questions, please text/e-mail/or old-fashioned call us:

Amy Neill (423) 327-4745, amyneill@charter.net

utreach In Action

The Outreach Committee is fortunate to have *Marylou Mauney* as the new chairman for the coming year. By the time you read this, the committee will have met and made some exciting plans for the coming year that will be reported on at a later date.

I can report that Jill Cunningham already has a project in progress. She is coordinating with Daily Bread for us to provide 50 Easter baskets that will be distributed by them to children in need. Jill has generously volunteered to purchase the supplies needed and the youth are going to help with the project by assembling these baskets on Palm Sunday. We are grateful for your support in the past and are hoping you will help us with the cost of these Easter baskets by making a monetary contribution. Please be sure to identify any contribution you are able to make to this project. (cont'd)

The Outreach Committee was very active last year; and since many of the same people have volunteered to serve on this committee again, I look forward to another year of good works.

Ginger Goolsby, Outreach Liaison

Yes, it seems to be too early to think about graduating seniors! However, we wish to honor those who are graduating from High School this year.

Pastor Scherry will present Senior Crosses to Graduates on Sunday, April 21. If you have a graduating senior, we would like to publish his or her picture and a short his in the April

Since 1922, Episcopalians throughout the United States have engaged in one of the most venerable campaigns we have. It has been our custom to contribute the offerings gathered on Good Friday to the Diocese of Jerusalem and the Middle East.

Known simply as "The Good Friday Offering", contributions are gathered from all over the world to support the life of the church in the Middle East.

Over the last thirty years, the presence of Christians in the Middle East has shrunk from 10% to less than 2%. The Orthodox churches are the strongest in this diocese, but the Episcopal Church has a vital and essential presence in the Holy Land – in churches, schools, hospitals and St. George's University.

Use of the Good Friday Offering is as varied and as widespread as are the needs. One year, the Good Friday Offering might be used for theological education or for putting a roof on a church building. It might be used to start a new congregation or for salaries for a hospital or for a school.

You can find out more about the work of the Diocese of Jerusalem and the Middle East by logging onto the Episcopal Church website at www.episcopalchurch.org/gfo. It is vital that we continue to share in this burden, and not let our brothers and sisters in Jerusalem carry the cross alone.



	3/10/2013	3/17/2013	3/24/2013	3/28/2013	3/29/2013	3/30/2013	3/31/2013	4/7/2013
	Briggs/Haun	Ginger Goolsby	Peter Balling	Jack Fishman	Judy Yates	Gam Peter Balling	Peter Balling	Zitt/Cuninghar
:e/Int	Paul Kesterson	Hobart Smith	Glenn Thompson	xxxxxxxx	XXXXXXXXXX	XXXXXXXXXXX	Cheryl Jones	Cindi Husk
ΘI	Cheryl Jones	Nancy Jernigan	Cindi Husk	XXXXXXXXX	XXXXXXXXXX	XXXXXXXXXXXXX	Paul Kesterson	Dave Auton
/Jut	Steve Julson	Carolyn Dean	Peter Balling	7pm Sarai Wender	XXXXXXXXX	6am Peter Balling	Cookie Larkin	Susan Fuhr
Q)	Lauren Cordle	Carol Collins	Kathy Jones-Terry	7pm Jack Fishman	XXXXXXXXXX	6am Carolyn Dean	Dan Dickens	Jack Fisihman
00:	Abby Kesterson	Dave Auton	Larry McGowan		XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX	XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX	Steve Julson Abby Kesterson	Larry Knighten
	Megan Kesterson	Megan Doherty	Matthew Sawyer		XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX	XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX	Megan Kesterson	Michele Gose
0:30	Jay Gose	Peter Balling	Jimmy Gose	7pm Jay Gose	xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx	6am EG Hall	lan & Megan Cox	Jim Fuhr
	Jon Sunbear Katie Haun	Hank Selby Magaje Vick	John Garber Rebecca Garber	7pm Michele Gose 7pm Iimmy Gose	XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX	6am Katie Haun 6am Iohn Garher	Kristen Stansberry Iav Gose	Mallory Sawye Bryson Kitts
							Jimmy Gose	
0	Marylou Mauney	Kenny Zitt	David Briggs	XXXXXXXXXXXX	Noon Sarah Gose	6am Kenny Zitt 6am Peter Balling	Melissa Weaver	Joe Doherty
30	Martie Anderson OT	Michele Gose OT	Carol Collins OT	7pm Judy Yates	XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX	6am Alex Cuningham	Darby Taylor OT	Alex Cuningha
	Dan Dickens NT	Sarah Gose NT	Mark Joyce NT	7pm Dan Dickens	XXXXXXXXXXXXXX	6am Sarah Gose 6am Judy Yates	Jack Fishman NT	Ethel Rhodes, I
Οi	Stacey Kesterson	Skeet Jernigan	Doc Rooney	XXXXXXXXX	Noon Jim Gose	6am Hobart Smith	M & H Mauney	Maudie & Davi
	Megan Kesterson	Roland Zitt	Barbara Thompson	XXXXXXXXX	Noon Judy Yates		M & D Briggs	Briggs
30	Bob Garrett	Bob Vick	George Giles	7pm Bob Garrett		6am Roland Zitt	Dennis Larkin	Bob Vick
	Kathy Haun	Judy Bartholomew	Carol Collins	7pm George Giles		6am Kathy Haun	Betsy Dobbins	Cindy Selby
	Jim Gose	Cindy Selby	Martie Anderson	7pm Jim Gose		6am Larry McGowan	George Giles	Udo Wender
	David Gose	odo Wender	Jim Gose	/ pm Judy Yates		bam Susan McGowan	Eaee Webb Julie Stansberry	Brooke wnite
istry	Larry McGowan	Dan DickenS	Mark Joyce	na	na	na	Martha Simerl	Anna Lewis
:30	Bartholomew/C Selby	Charleen & Steve Julson	Sue & Tommy Justis		na	6am Kenny & Roland	Nancy & Jack Fishman	B White/C Coll
hapel	Bonnie Vick	Darby Taylor	Martie Anderson	na		na	Lauren Cordle	Bonnie Vick
ζ.	Dan Dickens Louise Joyce	Tarynn Herzog Charleen Julson	Sheri Chiappetta Toni Dosil	na	na	na	Easter Brunch	Brooke White Darby Taylor
	Wender/Lowry/Fouke	Anderson/Fouke	Dickens/Fouke	na	וומ	na	Lowry/Fouke	Wender/Fouk
riers	Lent IV	Lent V	Palms	na	na	na	Maudie Briggs	Tykie Feldman
00:	Dave Auton	Maudie Briggs	Howard Mauney	na	na	6am Judy Yates	Marylou Mauney	David Briggs
0:30	N Fishman/M Spriggs	L Joyce/R Henley	C Collins/R Frederick	na	na		B Dobbins/E Webb	Bonnie & Mag
	Udo Wender	Wayne Stambaugh	Dan Dickens	Udo Wender	Noon John Hutchins	6am Jack Yates	John Hutchins	Wayne Stambo
	<u>Team 5</u> Marti Hall Beth Steele Taryn Herzog Sue Justis	Team 1 Judy Anglin Pat Pigmon Toni Dosil Shirley DeGroff Carol Collins	Team 2 Judy Bartholomew Carolyn Dean Linda Bobo Virginia Carey Janis Dixon	Team 3 + All Teams Brooke White Betty Golden Anna Lewis Diane Fox all quild members	Team 3 + All Teams Brooke White Betty Golden Anna Lewis Diane Fox	Team 3 + All Teams Brooke White Betty Golden Anna Lewis Diane Fox all quild members	Team 3 + All Teams Brooke White Betty Golden Anna Lewis Diane Fox all quild members	<u>Team 4</u> Kathy Haun Lena Giles Sheri Chiappet Alyssa Chiappe

Wilcher; Kathy Rogers; Brenda Taylor;
The Rev. Saundra Richardson; Jerry
Feldmann; Alex Timothy Delaney; Joan
Weesner; Kael Hill; Hayden Fugate;

Charlie Clevenger; Donna Harrington; John Oaks, step-father of Betty Golden; Scott Brant; Eva Justis, mother of Tommy Justis; Christy Carver, sister of Henry Selby; Stone Page; Lowry Bowman; Debbie & Robert Young; Sheila Carton; Larry Ellis, brother of Connie Bennett; Gail Lorenzo; Kathy Hammond; Marlene Alexander; Tony DeSantis, brother of Peg; Gert Zander; Melissa Weaver; Barbara Lowry; Shirley DeGroff; Justin Walton; Doug Burke; Helen Stirewalt; Bob Tucker, brother-in-law of Judy Upton; Tony Aplin, son-in-law of Norma & Getter Hall; Connie & Joe Bennett; Jeanie Wheeler; Deborah Miller; Barbara Garrett

<u>Diocese</u>: Our sister missions in South Dakota: St. Elizabeth's, Wakpala; St. James', Mobridge; St. John's, Bullhead; St. Paul's, Little Eagle

Those in the Armed Forces: Todd Delaney; Eric Fleming; Mark McDermott; Lou Wilson; John Minarik; Joseph Carson; Alex Patterson; Rusty Douthat; William Walker; Daniel McCord; Dennis Cook; Wesley Gerding; Rebecca Holman; Paul Watson; Caleb Anderson



Recent Memorials to All Saints'

In memory of Terry Burke

Virginia Carey

Tykie & Jerry Feldmann

Lena & George Giles

Sarah & Jim Gose

Carol-Jean & David Webster Robin & Gary Miller



Birthdays & Anniversaries

- Barbara Garrett, Larry Jones 1 3 Susan Fuhr 5 Jeffrey Torres 11 Jim Anglin 14 Talia McCarty, Christina & Daryl Spencer* 15 Skeet & Nancy Jernigan* 16 Preston Husk, Udo Wender **17** Lily Hall, Seth Hall 18 **Dakato Faw** 19 Stacey & Paul Kesterson* 20 Ian Cox 21 Katherine Joyce 24 Lynn Walton 26 Jean Coffman, Meghan Cordle 27 Martha Simerl, Blake Wilson, Wayne & Pat Pigmon* 28 Matthew Leonard 31 Sarah Gose, Sheila & Dick Rice*
- *Anniversary

The deadline for the April newsletter is Monday, March 18. Articles may be submitted to Lynne Ann at landerson@allsaintsmorristown.org.

The deadline for each Sunday's announcement sheet is 9:00AM on the Tuesday preceding the Sunday on which you wish your announcement to appear.

Phone: 423.586.6201 Fax: 423.585.5551

Email: landerson@allsaintsmorristown.org

"committed to love, worship, proclaim, learn and serve Our Lord"

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Welcome Daylight Savings Time Sunday...March 10





Permit 219

Easter Lunch: Covered-Dish

Please join your church family and friends on Easter Sunday, March 31 for a covered dish lunch in our Parish Hall. Meat and beverages will be provided by Brooke White and the parish life committee. Please bring a covered dish to share...vegetable, salad or dessert.

No Reservations needed this year!

Just come join the fellowship